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A fantastic first term at ARK Elvin Academy  

We have had a very successful first term here at ARK Elvin Academy. I hope that you enjoy reading about 

just some of our highlights in this newsletter. Many of these events will be familiar to you, through our 

website and the feedback you no doubt have received from your children. I am incredibly proud of the 

achievements of our pupils, a sentiment that I am sure you will share with me! 

As you know, our motto here at ARK Elvin is magna aude. Over the course of the Autumn term our 

pupils and colleagues have demonstrated how much they dare for greatness - in their studies, as members 

of our school community and as thoughtful young citizens.  

I have many personal highlights from the Autumn term (too many to mention). Some of these include: 

¶ the phenomenal work of our teachers in supporting pupils' learning and helping them to understand 

how they can achieve at school and beyond; 

¶ the success of our Sixth Form pupils in securing university places - I know that there will be many 

more of these to come;  
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¶ the enthusiasm and passion our pupils have demonstrated for their school community - through 

house events, taking part in extra-curricular activities and contributing their time and energy to 

helping others; 

¶ the dedication of all members of our school community (pupils, parents, staff and others) to 

showing how proud we are of our school and how we always strive to do better. 

Pupils will return to school on Wednesday 7th January and will be working hard to make excellent 

progress in their learning. This is particularly true for our pupils in years 11, 12 and 13 who will be hitting 

the ground running with a series of mock exams. Our year 9 pupils will also begin to think about their 

GCSE options, and how they can be best prepared for Sixth form, university and the world of work. I am 

very much looking forward to sharing further successes of our pupils in all year groups next term. It is 

truly humbling to be able to work with such supportive and dedicated parents and carers here at Elvin. 

I wish you all a restful, happy, enjoyable festive break and look forward to seeing you in the Spring term. 

Best wishes, 

 

 

End of term performance evening  

 

ARK Elvin pupils put on their first end of term performance evening on 17th December, jointly run with 

one of our closest primary schools, Elsley Primary. Staff, pupils, and families came together a variety of 

performances including our excellent KS3 band playing Jessie J’s Price Tag, instrumental soloists from years 

11 and 13, and our new drama club performing their alternative to the 

Christmas story. We were delighted to also have performances from Elsley 

pupils, with their school choir, instrumental trio, and a street dance group 

including pupils as young as six. This was the first ARK Elvin performance, 

and we plan to make these even bigger and better in future terms. 

A great evening was had by all – well done to all pupils involved!  



 

INTEGRITY  ¶  COURAGE  ¶  COMMUNITY  ¶  MASTERY  

Elvin pupils are heading to top universities  

Our year 13 pupils are making their applications to up to five universities this term, and we are pleased to 

say pupils are already receiving offers! The following pupils have already been made offers for prestigious 

universities:  

¶ Mohamed Salhi has an offer to study Physics at Kings College London and Warwick University 

¶ Rashmi Raghvani and Bhavisha Jaiprakash both have offers to study Psychology at the university of 

Southampton 

¶ Mirela Andrei has an offer to study Biomedical Sciences at Coventry University 

Our applications for next year’s sixth form will be opening shortly, and you can register your interest now 

on our website. We will be offering prestigious subjects aimed at ensuring pupils have clear pathways to 

the best university and career options. Please register your interest online to be sent an application pack.  

We aim for all our pupils to finish school with the opportunity to go to a top university if they choose to, 

and we support them with this all the way from year 7. In order to raise aspirations for pupils toward 

university and career success we will be taking pupils from all year groups on trips to experience top 

universities. This term this has included a trip to University College London for both our Year 11 and Sixth 

Form pupils, and a trip to Cambridge University for our high aspiring KS4 pupils. Our Sixth Formers are 

also taking part in a number of employer events including with the accountancy firm KPMG and in the 

consulting industry with PA Consulting group. Next term, planned trips include Kings College London. 

 

Year 9 pupils become published poets  

This term a group of our year 9 pupils entered the prestigious Young 

Writers War of Words competition with poems on the theme of 

conflict, and we are delighted that four of our young poets will be having 

their poems published in a book! Well done to Nour Antypa, Klea 

Khoxa, Lisa Austin, and Pooja Kannathasan who are now published 

poets as a result of their hard work. Overleaf are two of the poems that are to be published: 
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A War That Never Ends  

There is a war that never ends,  

No fellowship, harmony or friends,  

Isolated from everyone,  

Success that's never been done.  

There is a war that never ends,  

A broken heart that will never mend,  

Because everybody expects so much,  

Hurtful words that always touch.  

There is a war that never ends,  

Where are those friendships that will never bend,  

I'll wait for the day never moan,  

And sit as a king on my golden throne.  

There is a war that never ends,  

A war against friends,  

A war that never mends,  

A war that never bends,  

A war where no one is free,  

Well guess what that war is… 

Me!  

Lisa Aust in 

 

Peace Or War  

Ba-bomb! The sound and echo of my sunken heart,  

Bombs being dashed,  

Guns being shot.  

Soldiers saying, 'What?'  

'Help! Help!' My mind is sleeping,  

I am weeping, wounds glowing,  

Brains blown.  

'Help! Help!' Soldiers screaming in battle,  

Fields are dumpy,  

Everybody is grumpy.  

Bang! Bang!  

All I hear is gunshots surrounding me,  

Nei, no, nei, no!  

I hear sirens around me.  

I fight, I fight relentlessly,  

Will I survive?  

I will try, fight in harmony, in our own territory,  

Gunshots fired,  

But I seem to see,  

What I am to be!  

Dead!  

Klea Hoxha

 

Mission Possible for Elvin Sixth Form  

On 11th December, ten of the brightest and best of ARK Elvin Sixth Form headed across London to the 

uber-trendy Google Campus in Shoreditch to experience a marvellous day of networking and careers 

advise hosted by online phenomenon MyKindaCrowd.  

The day was entitled 'Mission Opening Doors' and included a range of workshops, seminars, and fun 

activities to develop students networking skills and abilities to gain employment above and beyond their 

academic qualifications. 

From the Human Bingo Ice Breaker to the Speed Networking sessions, the Sixth Formers got to meet and 

talk with representatives from companies such as Tesco, Channel 4, RBS, Corillian, Penguin Random 

House, Nestle UK and others. Beyond the handshakes and the many many questions, the boys got to learn 

how to 'brand' themselves, avoid the perils of social media and dispel a few myths about certain well-

known industries. 

It was a fast-paced and enjoyable day, and our Sixth Formers represented themselves as intelligent, 

confident young professionals to some very important and talented individuals from a range of industries.  
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Elvin sporting success 

 

The competitive sporting seasons began this half term, and our pupils have been working hard and 

competing well. Our football teams have been particularly active, and the highlight of their season so far 

has been defeating our local ARK rivals, Ark Academy in Wembley Park, 2-0 in the derby clash. This was 

particularly impressive as it was our team’s first game of the season, whereas Ark Academy’s team had 

already played some matches.  

We also competed in the Ark Schools’ annual basketball 

tournament, competing for Under 14s and Under 17s titles 

against Burlington Danes, Ark Putney, Bolingbroke and 

Evelyn Grace. Syed Haque, our Head Boy who competed at 

this event said “It was an honour to play in this tournament 

representing my school. Being with other basketball players 

in the Ark network who share the passion and desire to 

play the sport made us feel like one community.”  

Well done to all the members of our sports teams who 

have competed hard this term while displaying 

sportsmanship and our school values throughout. 

 

  



 

Drama club builds up steam  

The Drama Clubs have been growing in size during this half-term, with the year 7 & 8 club meeting on 

Mondays and the 9 & 10 club on Tuesdays, both at 3.30.  These clubs have both expanded their numbers 

this half term whilst the sixth form club will begin in January, meeting on Thursdays. During the course of 

the sessions the students develop their stage-craft and performance skills. 

With Christmas approaching both clubs were busy preparing 

festive pieces. Both pieces are improvised with plenty of input 

from the students themselves. One piece, staged at our end of 

term performace evening, concerns the mysterious 

disappearance of Rudolph, whilst the other is an updated version 

of ‘A Christmas Carol’. 

Mr Miles, Head of Drama, said “having run drama clubs for many 

years I am especially impressed by both of our clubs. Every 

member has a love of performing; their determination and sheer 

enthusiasm means they always ask for more and more to do.  They are awesome!”  

One of our year 7 dramatists commented “It’s brilliant. I can spend time doing my favourite thing.  I did 

two weeks of Drama in primary school but this is much better ... we have lights and everything.” 

 

Year 10 catering pupils cook in top 

professional kitchen  

On 3 December, the new catering cohort braced the cold conditions and made 

their way towards Wembley Stadium to begin their induction training to 

catering. The pupils learnt three different processes on this first visit: Velouté, 

Broth & Creamed. They will be going to work in these fantastic professional 

kitchens every two weeks through to the end of June. They have done an 

amazing job and we look forward to continuing to nurture them as they 

become masters of the craft. 

Pupils compete at ARK Debating competition  

On Monday 3rd November, Mohamed Sahli, Redjan Ferizoli, 

Kishankumar Patel, and Abdimajid Yusuf Awes from our Sixth 

Form competed against three other Ark Schools in an inter-

school debating competition. Despite this being the first time 

ARK Elvin has entered such a competition, our pupils worked 

hard throughout the half term holiday in preparation and won 

the first round, arguing for the motion that “there is no longer a 

need for public libraries”. We were defeated in the final but 

received high praise from the judges – with Mohammed Salhi 

receiving an extra award for his questioning and answering – and the pupils are keen to build on this to 

start a strong debating culture in the school and be even more successful next time round. 
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Elvin book club launched  

 

This Autumn Term has seen the successful launch of ARK Elvin’s first Book Club. We have been working 

in partnership with Book Clubs in Schools, a unique initiative which aims to both encourage reading for 

pleasure (a goal of the national curriculum) and encourage discussion and debate based on the books that 

children read for Book Club. At Elvin we place significant emphasis on developing our pupils’ literacy as we 

know that vocabulary and reading age are the most powerful predictors of GCSE achievement.  

45 Year 7 pupils have participated in book club this term which took place every Tuesday after school. In 

groups of 6-8 pupils have been reading ‘The Curious Incident of the Dog in the Night-time’ by Mark 

Haddon which has led to much interesting discussion, questioning and debate.  A huge thank you must be 

given to the dedicated 6th formers and BCS volunteers who have facilitated the Book Club groups so well, 

and to Mr Twum-Barima, our library manager, who has expertly overseen the initiative. We are currently 

in the process of selecting our next book for the Summer Term and look forward to opening this initiative 

to all of KS3 in the near future. 

 

Elvin pupils win Jack Petchey awards  

This term saw the re-launch of the Jack Petchey Fund at ARK Elvin Academy. The Jack 

Petchey Foundation is a charity that celebrates the success of young people in London. 

Each month students at Ark Elvin can be nominated by teachers, fellow students and 

parents for an award. If they are successful they get £200 to spend on something that improves the school. 

The awards are allocated based on the school values of integrity, courage, community, and mastery, in 

consultation with the school council.  

Nine awards will be made in total this year; the three students overleaf received awards this term: 



 

Ryhan Patel  – Year 10 – For outstanding leadership and 

community spirit. Ryhan is a member of the Air Cadets 

and he helped  to organise the poppy appeal in the 

school. Thanks to Ryhan’s hard work the school raised 

£86 for the Royal British Legion. Ryhan has also been 

recognised by the Air Cadets and he recently went to the 

Tower of London and helped dismantle the ceramic 

poppy display. Ryhan’s £200 award has been used to buy 

props and costumes for the end of term performance 

evening. 

Hetvi Parmar  – Year 8 – Hetvi has received her award 

for her fantastic effort over the last term. She received a 

number of nominations from her peers who commended her for her positive attitude in class and her 

willingness to help other students in lessons. Hetvi’s £200 is being spent on EBooks for the library. 

Shubham Rohitkumar  – Year 12 – Shubnam has been given an award for his hard work in the library. 

He is a student librarian and has given up a considerable amount of his free time to help reorganise the 

library. Shubnam’s £200 will be spent on soft furnishings for the 6th form common room. 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Key Dates for next half term  

Wednesday 7th  January:   Start of term for pupils 

Wednesday 7th  January:   Mock exams begin for years 11, 12, and 13 

Wednesday 14th  January:   Year 7 parents’ evening 1 

26th  - 30th  January:  Year 10 SLT/HOY parent meetings – by invite only 

Wednesday 28 th  January:   Year 9 options information evening 

Monday 2 nd February :  Assessment week begins 

Wednesday 11th  Febr uary :  Year 11 parents’ evening 

Thurs day 12th  February :  End of Spring 1 half term for pupils 

Fri day 13th  February :  Staff training – school closed 

16th  - 20th  February :   Half term holidays 

Monday 23rd February :  Start of Spring 2 – pupils return 

Coming soon ð in January and February we will be holding open evenings for our 6th form.  Keep an eye on our 

website for up to date information and exact dates. 


